

Munhall News May 26, 2017

Important Dates

Monday, May 29 Memorial Day Holiday – School Closed

Tuesday, May 30 Advanced Orchestra Recital

6:30 PM, Community Room

Wednesday, May 31 Mills' Field Trip

Cosley Zoo

Gr. 4-5 Author Visit Chris Grabenstein

Friday, June 2 Field Day – We still need volunteers!

Monday, June 5 Kindergarten End-of-Year Party

1:45 PM

Tuesday, June 6 Last Day of School!

Report Cards on Home Access Center

Monday, June 12 Board of Education Meeting

7:00 PM, Administration Building

From the Principal

Dear Munhall Parents,

Munhall Field Dav

Friday, June 2nd will be Field Day for our students. The Munhall staff has planned a very entertaining day for our students. The event couldn't take place without the amazing volunteerism shown by our parents. Please be sure to apply sunscreen to your child next Friday morning. In addition, we are encouraging students to wear the following grade-level colors on this day: Kindergarten-White, 1st Grade—Green, 2nd Grade—Red, 3rd Grade—Purple, 4th Grade—Blue, 5th Grade—Munhall Alum Shirts.

Munhall Facebook Page

Continue to checkout our Munhall Facebook Page, as we are attempting to expand our use of this medium to showcase and communicate some of the fun and exciting happenings at Munhall.

Books Due to the LRC

All Books should be returned to the LRC by the end of the day today. Thank you in advance, as this will allow us to keep our inventory current and ready for our students next fall.



Grades 4th and 5th Author's Visit

On May 31st our 4th and 5th grade students will have the opportunity to participate in an author's visit from renowned children's author, Chris Grabenstein. Mr. Grabenstein is well known for his Mr. Lemoncello series, which has spent time on the New York Times bestselling list.

Memorial Day

There will be no school on Monday in observance of Memorial Day.

Tuesday, June 6th

Our last day of school, June 6th, will be a FULL day for students.

3rd Trimester Report Cards

Student report cards for the 3^{rd} Trimester will be available on Home Access Center, beginning at 8:00 am on Tuesday, June 6^{th} .

Have a great weekend! Jarrod Buxton, Principal



- Lost and Found items are on display near the main entrance. Please check it out! All items left behind will be donated.
- ❖ District 303 encourages you to pay your registration fees online using PushCoin. Payments by check/cash should be mailed/delivered to the Administration Building at 201 S. 7th Street, St. Charles, IL 60174.
- ❖ If you haven't already done so, print and submit the <u>Annual Student Registration</u> <u>Forms</u> to the main office for next school year. The <u>Health Survey</u> is only required for New, Kindergarten, and Third Grade students.

From the School Nurse

According to the Regional Office of Education (ROE), all unused medication must be disposed of at the close of the school year. Please have a parent or responsible adult stop by the Nurses' Office on or before the last day of school to pick up any medication(s). The last day to pick up medication is Tuesday, June 6th. Office hours are from 8:25am to 3:10pm. Any remaining medications, including inhalers, auto-injectors, Glucagon, and insulin will be discarded at the end of the day.

Scientists are predicting that 2017 will show a large increase in the tick population. Please check your children often for ticks, especially after a field trip. www.cdc.gov is a great tool for information on ticks. If you do find a tick, here is a link on how to remove: https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/removing_a_tick.html

Field Day

Munhall First Annual Field Day will be held on Friday, June 2^{nd,} 2017! Kindergarten, 1st, 2nd, 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade classes will participate in an ALL Day long Field Day. Each grade level will still have their normal scheduled lunch time. If the weather doesn't cooperate, our Field Day will



be CANCELLED and unfortunately field day will NOT be reschedule. Let's hope for great weather!!

WOW! Thank you to the 98 volunteers; however, we still have two stations in the morning that are still vacant. The stations are for the Gr. 3-5 Parachute and Kickball. **If you would like to volunteer, here's how it works in 3 easy steps:**

- 1. Use this link to go to our invitation page on VolunteerSpot: http://signup.com/go/xZJZDOI
- 2. Enter your email address: (You will NOT need to register an account on VolunteerSpot)
- 3. Sign up! Choose your spots VolunteerSpot will send you an automated confirmation and reminders. Easy!
 - **Note: VolunteerSpot does not share your email address with anyone. **
- 4. The sign-up has same stations but list for either an AM and PM sign-up slot. If you're available to do both AM and PM, make sure to register for BOTH time slots.

Thank you,

Ms. Kathryn Ryan, Kathryn.Ryan@d303.org